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On September 18, 2019, California Governor Gavin Newsom signed

into law, making it more difficult for companies to
automatically label freelance rideshare drivers, delivery drivers, writers, and
other workers in the gig economy as independent contractors.

Instead, starting January 1, 2020, companies will be required to use the
“ABC” test and classify workers as employees if all three of these criteria are
met:

a) they perform tasks under the company’s control
b) their work is integral to the company’s business
c) they do not have independent enterprises in that trade or field

The law is significant, as that up to 1.5 million
Californians could be covered. California workers who are classified as
employees may be entitled to benefits such as paid sick and family leave,
minimum wage, unemployment insurance, and workers’ compensation that
they would not be entitled to if they were classified as independent
contractors.

Moreover, workers must be employees to unionize, and Gov. Newsom has
already announced that “[a] next step is creating pathways for more workers
to form a union, collectively bargain to earn more, and have a stronger voice
at work.”
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http://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billCompareClient.xhtml?bill_id=201920200AB5
https://www.cbsnews.com/news/california-ab5-will-affect-much-more-than-uber/

While the law is scheduled to go into effect in less than three months, it still is
not entirely clear which workers will be covered. Employers in some
industries (including workers in the medical field, artists, photojournalists, and
veterinarians) have already won exemptions from the law, and other
industries such as ride share companies are reportedly considering seeking
ballot initiatives to create new categories of workers that would not be
affected by the law.

Moreover, even if a worker is not automatically exempted from coverage
under the new law, that worker still must establish employee status under the
ABC test, adopted in the Dynamex decision by the California Supreme Court
last year. While more liberal than the traditional independent contractor test,
Dynamex does involve a fact-specific inquiry for each individual.

California employers would be wise to consider their workers’ roles in their
businesses now so they are prepared for the law to go into effect in 2020.


https://btlaw.com/en/insights/alerts/2018/california-supreme-court-ruling-to-give-more-workers-employee-status

